
 

 

 

 

Update: Salary increase for 2024/25-financial year  
 

The previous Informus edition refers (copy can be obtained from the PSA website www.psa.co.za or PSA 

Provincial Offices). 

 

The PSA has been receiving numerous enquiries over the past few days as to the whether the salary 

increases for 2024/25 will indeed be paid on 15 April 2024 as previously indicated. It has become 

apparent the increases have, to date, not been processed on Persal for payment on 15 April 2024. 

 

The PSA enquired from the Department of Public Service and Administration as to why the increases will 

not be paid on the 15th. The Department replied that there are still some administrative processes that 

need to be finalised and as a result the cut-off date for payment by 15 April 2024 could not be met.  

 

The Department, however, indicated that a supplementary payment would be made soon after 15 April to 

effect the salary adjustments. A circular advising of the supplementary payment will also be issued. 

 

The PSA will monitor the situation and keep members informed. 

 

Employees who want to join the PSA can visit the PSA’s website (www.psa.co.za), send an email to 

ask@psa.co.za, or contact a PSA Provincial Office. 
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